
Wisconsin Chapter Delegates Report

1994 GCSAAChapter Relations Meeting
September 25-26,1994

Lawrence, Kansas
By Mark Kienert

Approximately 71 local chapters of
the Golf Course Superintendents
Association of America meet in
Lawrence Kansas in September to
discuss current issues of the
"National." The meeting was part of
the continuing two·way communica-
tion efforts being promoted to
improve chapter relations and dia-
logue between headquarters and
members. The intended goals of this
program are to identify and to fully
utilize the tremendous talent base of
leadership that is found at the local
grass roots level and to utilize this
wealth of talent to identify issues that
will promote the image of the golf
course superintendent.
GCSAA President Joseph Baldy

gave a "State of the Association"
speech. He informed the delegates
that most of GCSAA Headquarters is
now computerized with an updated
PC at most employees' desks. A new
network central computer will be on-
line soon.
GCSAA will be a part of Golf Asia

once again in 1995. Any programs of
this nature must pass a seven point
program test before they would be
co-hosted by the GCSAA. The
Singapore Office is now closed. The
GCSAA has leased out approximate-
ly 20,000 square feet of empty space
in the headquarters building to a
Minneapolis firm that specializes in
scanning surveys. This lease is good
for one year only and has two 6
month renewal clauses attached to it.
The S1. Andrews Drive building has a
tenant and a selling price is being
negotiated with this party.
GCSAA has implemented spon-

sorships of the preconference golf
tournament and it is hoped this will
allow for greater flexibility. All golf
merchandise will be sold to the mem-
bers "at cost" as a way better serving
the members. Scanners will be used
at the upcoming annual meeting and
elections to help speed ballot count-

ing process. They will be used also at
the headquarters to scan surveys.
"Par for the Course", GCSAA

video magazine, is in the negotiation
stage with ESPN to reach a larger
audience. The Scholarship and
Research name has been changed to
the GCSAA Foundation for tax rea-
sons. All future issues of the Leader
Board will be sent to all course offi-
cials free.
GCSAA's new Chief Executive

Officer, Stephen F. Mona, reviewed
the past nine months. We were told
of the three mandates given by the
board and progress to this point in
meeting them. For the most part, the
internal workings of GCSAA is up to
date with the staff reorganization and
group services clustered to provide
better service to the members. A new
budgeting system is in place and a
strategic plan has been developed.
The strategic plan will assist the
member with career development,
improve chapter relations and contin-
ue research into all phases of our
business. There will be a new drive
toward membership involvement.
Committees, as in the past, will be

chaired by members to keep the
focus on superintendent driven
issues. Steve promised to maintain
and to deliver the highest of profes-
sionalism and responsiveness to the
members as he COUld. (Authors note:
After having attended this meeting
and after having spent some time in
conversation with Steve at the
Wisconsin Golf Turf Symposium, I am
very impressed and excited about the
new GCSAA leadership team. A tal-
ent base is in place with many fresh
ideas on implementing programs to
solve issues. The focus has shifted
from expansion to that of suppling
services to the mernbers.)
Joe O'Brien, GCSAA new Chief

Operations Officer, discussed GCSAA
relationships with the allied associa-
tions like PGA, LPGA, Golf Course
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Builders, Golf Course Architects,
USGA, CMAA, PGA of America, NGF
and RISE. Those discussions have
produced some results as each group
would benefit by each other's
strengths in the marketplace. For
example, the PGA offered to help the
GCSAA through their experience in
audio-visual production, help us
upgrade our commercials and news
magazines, etc. Some of the interac-
tions between professional groups
were used to dissolve any hidden
agendas that may have been present.
Joe also stressed that the "chap-

ters are the foundation of the
National." To further this notion, he
served as the facilitator, presiding
over a two-day discussion of issues
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and how each could be best served
by the local chapters and the
National. Twenty-three pages of
issues were discussed. With over 70
plus members in attendance, it was
sometimes difficult to draw concrete
conclusions. Joe worked on getting
the most out of each discussion by
separating the issues and keeping the
group focused. There was banter
back and forth as the issues were
wrestledwith. Those issues dealt with
the relationship between the GCSAA
and local affiliated chapters and how
to improve them. Some of the prob-
lems discussed dealt with the leader-
ship continuity in the affiliated chap-
ters. The GCSAA discussed ways in
which they could provide chapter
management assistance. The
Chapters need the GCSAA for its
government relations support not only
in Washington, but at the state and
local levels. It was decided all prob-
lems need to be communicated to the
GCSAA for coordination and support.
Problemswith information distribution
between the chapters and GCSAA

was addressed. The ultimate goal
here would also improve interchapter
communications on all levels.
Julian Arendondo, GCSAA Chief

Financial Officer, discussed that the
GCSAA is now challenging all
expense or cost components of the
association. Just because a company
has been awarded a contract in the
past does necessarily mean it will
receive the same considerations in
the future. Monthly budgets and
expense sheets have been compiled
and month/yearly projections are
being planned.
Julian is also responsible for the

surveys published by the GCSAA.
GCSAA will survey all non-GCSAA
members that are members of local
chapters. The intent here is to identify
why these local members are not
National members and to implement
procedures to bring them in. Staff
plan to identify more reasons than just
the cost that keep superintendents
from joining GCSAA.
An outcropping of last year's chap-

ter relations and delegates meeting
was the suggestion that this meeting

would serve as the forum for "meet
the candidates." This program was
always held in conjunction with the
GCSAA International Turfgrass
Conference and Show. Delegates
would have to give up many hours of
valuable conference time which they
felt was not to the benefit of employ-
ers. All candidates were given the tra-
ditional five minutes to plead their
case and to answer questions posed
to them by the delegates. If you have
any comments or suggesting that 1
could forward to GCSAA, please feel
free to put them in writing so that I can
forward them to headquarters. Please
pay attention to all the candidates up
for election and speak up for them on
their behalf.
To this end, I'm reminded of Steve

Mona's quote that the GCSAA would
no longer be a part of the status
quo-that is, always organized to
meet the last challenge....not the next
one. Tiley appear very well organized
and poised to take on all new chal-
lenges with a new vigor into our
Association. I have a feeling that
GCSAA is really going to take off. "iU'

Entire Course gasping for air?

Driven to be the besr,

Hanley's of Sun Prairie
will aerate it fast with
the full course
Ryan GATM 30 Aerator.

The GATM30 Aerator from Ryan can deliver green quality aeration to the entire course. Variable
core spacing makes it as good on the fairways as it is on the greens and tees. You can aerate to
adepth of 3 3/4" wilhthis single piece of equipment. The 18 h.p. engine produces six m.p.h. speed
for fast transport on and oft the course.

Give your whole course the air it needs - Call Hanley's. .

[ 1 Power Equipment & Turf Sales aHanley 641 W. Main Street· Sun Prairie, WI 53590
(608) 837-5111 • (608) 257-7815 RYAN

, Toll Free 1-800-279-1422
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